
September 2nd, 2025 

Preparation for the new administrative approval regime applicable to insurance companies 

operating in French Polynesia, from 31 December 2025 

 

The local law n° 2024-10 of July 2, 2024, amends the insurance code applicable in French 

Polynesia : as of December 31, 2025, all insurance companies operating in French Polynesia 

will have to require an administrative approval from the local authorities. 

For its implementation, the local law no. 2024-10 of July 2, 2024, is completed by a 

deliberation on August 27, 2025, and will be followed by an order related to book III of the 

insurance code. 

These texts are available on the DGAE website www.service-public.pf/dgae after their 

publication in the Official Journal of French Polynesia (JOPF). 

In order to anticipate the future requirements, you will find attached the composition of the 

administrative approval application file provided for in article LP 321-1 of the insurance code 

applicable in French Polynesia. 

Officially, applications for administrative approval may be submitted as of December 31, 2025. 

A preliminary review of the application files is possible starting in September 2025 for 

companies wishing to submit their file, electronically, to 

secretariat.dgae@administration.gov.pf. 
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